MINUTES CITY OF EUREKA REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING MARCH 25, 2025

There was a regular meeting of the Eureka City Council on Tuesday, March 25, 2025. Mayor Tammy Cantrell called the meeting to order at 5:31 p.m.

Susan Wisdom did Roll Call. Present were: Mayor Tammy Cantrell, Councilmembers Evelyn Broxson, Debbie Childress, Scotty Glick, Bront Luna and Mike Wisdom; and Secretary Susan Wisdom. Also present was Philip Crowell and Kurt Knauth.

Scotty Glick moved that the Minutes from March 4, 2025 and the Financial Reports be approved. Bront Luna seconded the motion. Motion approved 5-0.

Next was the report from the Eureka Volunteer Fire Department by Kurt Knauth. Mr. Knauth said they have had 20 calls: 10 medical calls, 4 lift assist, 4 grass fires, 1 auto wreck, and 1 cat in tree.Mr. Knauth reported that Armadillo Solar Farm wants to donate \$7,500 to the Eureka Volunteer Fire Department. Mr. Knauth sent them a detailed list of what they want. The said that all the trucks and equipment are working well. They got some gravel in the driveway, but probably will need some more.

Next was the discussion with Philip Crowell regarding his request to allow him to build on a parcel in "Crowellville" that is mostly in the City of Eureka. There was some discussion then Mr. Crowell left the meeting to get some information from his office. Scotty Glick moved that this discussion be tabled until Mr. Crowell returns with his information. He returned with the same information that Susan Wisdom had. After further discussion, Mr. Crowell dropped his request to build on this property.

Next was to be the discussion of consideration of the City getting a new sign(s). Bront Luna moved that this matter be tabled as the person that is being contacted regarding the sign is on vacation. Scotty Glick seconded the motion. Motion approved 5-0.

Next was the discussion of the parking lot. Scotty Glick is getting 4 bids. He has only received 1 sealed bid so far. Mr. Glick will present all bids received at the next meeting.

Next was an update on the septic issues at the City Hall. Mike Wisdom reported to the Council that he had tried using a snake on the septic, but that it did not work and that the City would need a plumber to replace the pipe from the tank out about 7-8 feet. Mike Wisdom moved that the City hire a plumber to take care of this. Scotty Glick seconded the motion. Motion approved 5-0. It was decided to hire AKV Plumbing (903) 872-3171. Mike Wisdom is to contact them.

It was brought up that the Eureka Volunteer Fire Department cannot burn the house that was torn down on Jackie Baker's property several months ago as there are too many trees surrounding it. The Council wants Susan Wisdom to write a letter to Mr. Baker giving him 30 days to get rid of the trees so that the Eureka Volunteer Fire Department can burn the demolished house.

Mayor Tammy Cantrell told the Council that she has been contacted again wanting to know if the City is interested in selling their property located at 9050 S. Hwy. 287. This item is to be put on agenda for April meeting.

It was brought up about CKRescueRetreat@yahoo.com located on SE CR 2190. The Council cannot figure out where this is and how is it a nonprofit organization? This is reportedly a nonprofit animal rescue organization but they charge \$250 to adopt out an animal. Susan Wisdom is to email Makenzie Morgan to bring paperwork, certification, etc. to meeting in April.

There were no public comments.

There were no other new items for the meeting's agenda on April 29, 2025.

Bront Luna moved that the meeting be adjourned. Scotty Glick seconded the motion. Motion approved 5-0. Mayor Tammy Cantrell adjourned the meeting at 6:55 p.m.

Minutes by Susan Wisdom, Secretary